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2.
ANNUAL AUDIT AND INSPECTION LETTER
2.1 The Annual Audit and Inspection Letter (AAIL) was presented to the last Monitoring and Audit Committee. At that meeting, officers gave members the commitment that they would look into the issues raised in the letter.
2.2 A summary of the key comments from the ‘direction of travel’ section of the letter is attached as Appendix ‘A’ for information. A Summary of the Council’s current position and the management response to these ‘areas to address’ (for the purpose of this committee) has been included as Appendix ‘B’.
2.3 Members may wish to note that the auditors have amended the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter following its earlier presentation to this committee. The summary now states that:
“the Council’s overall rate of improvement, when measured by best value performance indicators is above average”. 
This has changed from the “average rate of improvement” judgement reported in the draft letter. This change is due to a slight error in the Audit Commission’s original calculations. The change in improvement in percentage terms is relatively small, although it does affect the tone of the letter.
2.4 Members may also wish to be mindful of the fact that the baseline against which councils will be judged against this year has changed.  Many of the best value performance indicators that fed into the 2007/08 AAIL are now obsolete. However, it is likely that new areas of priority will emerge against which the Council will be judged and these will be carefully considered over the coming weeks. 
2.5 The Monitoring and Audit Committee may wish to consider how it wants to monitor the progress against the ‘areas to address’ in the AAIL over the coming weeks. For example, a progress update could be included in the Key Performance Information Booklet.

3.
RECOMMENDATION

1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





The purpose of this report is to provide an update on the ‘direction of travel’ assessment contained within the 2007/08 Annual Audit & Inspection Letter.








3.	RECOMMENDATION





	That the Monitoring & Audit Committee notes the progress update on the ‘direction of travel’ section of the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter and considers how it may wish to monitor progress of the ‘areas to address’ in future.








